
E I G H T E E N  7 5
T H E  D O N S  C O L L E G E  &  C A R E E R  C E N T E R  N E W S L E T T E R

F O R  S T U D E N T S / P A R E N T S / G U A R D I A N S

 

Juniors!

It's time to start dipping your toes into the pond of
college exploration! Use this Junior Year Spring Timeline
and our helpful YouTube videos to assist your
exploration. 

Remember this is a marathon and not a sprint. If you
begin now and ease into the college process, you will be
so much happier in the long run!

Good luck and ask questions!

Spring Timeline - Juniors
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Seniors! We are 1 month away from the FAFSA/Dream Act deadline (March 2). Get
these online applications done now!

Financial Aid Overview Video 
(Created by Cal-SOAP)

CALSOAP will be hosting one Cash4College Workshop per week on Wednesdays
from 4-7pm. Each workshop will be open and available to anyone via registration using
the following link: https://forms.gle/84RTViN6hgnPRp3s8. 

FAFSA/Dream Act DUE March 2!

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QtE3EyFkceQ&feature=youtu.be
https://forms.gle/84RTViN6hgnPRp3s8.
https://forms.gle/84RTViN6hgnPRp3s8.


Seniors -  SBCC Time is now!
It is now February and that means if you are planning on attending Santa Barbara
City College after graduation, you need to be already working on the following!

Complete Steps 2 and 3 BEFORE Spring Break

Santa Barbara City College
Process - For Seniors

February 2021

http://sbhscounseling.weebly.com/
http://sbhscounseling.weebly.com/santa-barbara-city-college.html
http://sbhscounseling.weebly.com/santa-barbara-city-college.html


SAT Subject Tests have been permanently suspended. Any who have already
signed up will receive refunds
SAT Optional Essay will continue until June and then be discontinued thereafter
SAT will be moving to an optional online format in late Spring/Summer. 

Currently no changes to the ACT

SAT - Big changes from the Collegeboard

ACT - 

Update on Santa Barbara High School as Test Center for ACT and SAT national
testing for the Spring.

In Aug 2020 in order to keep our students and staff safe Santa Barbara Unified School
District canceled all events for the Fall Semester like the ACT and SAT at Santa Barbara
High School. This closure is still in effect and at this time in order to keep students and
staff safe our district will not allow our SBHS campus to have events like national
testing.

If you have registered for either SAT with the college board or ACT for testing prior to
this message, ACT and SAT have been contacting students directly about a refund. 

If you have any questions or concerns about national testing for SAT or ACT dates at
Santa Barbara High School  - Email Judy Gonzalez:  jgonzalez@sbunifed.org

What's new with the SAT and ACT?
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http://sbunifed.org/
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For those of you who did turn in hours throughout your high school years, we want
to honor you! If you completed and turned in 120 hours or more, you will receive
our Community Service Excellence Award at our Senior Honors Night. Please turn
in those hours!

For 9th-11th - the requirement for graduations (60 hours of community service) is
being evaluated and an announcement will be made from the District later this year. 

For Seniors - the requirement for graduation has been suspended. Hours will not be
required for graduation

Community Service Updates

Students and Parents!

Make sure you tune in on Instagram every Tuesday for a new college/university
highlighted by your very own Mr. Barr! Be sure to ask me about any of the colleges you
see highlighted. 

Interested in taking part in College Gear Tuesday?? Just post a photo of yourself
wearing some college gear and tag our Instagram @sbhs_cccenter OR email your
photo to me and I will post it for you! sbarr@sbunified.org

College Gear Tuesdays!

http://sbunified.org/


Need some help finding Virtual Tour links? Or want to know how far from Santa
Barbara various colleges are? Check out these lists of the Cal State's, UC's, and WUE
(Western Undergrad Exchange) colleges to get your started. 

College and Virtual Tour Lists
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WUE (pronounced “woo-wee”) is the Western Undergraduate Exchange, a
regional tuition-reciprocity agreement that enables students from US Western
states to enroll at participating two- and four-year public institutions at reduced
tuition. The WUE program offered at 150+ institutions has some similarities among
all and many variations causing confusion and misunderstandings. The list below
includes ALL WUE 4-year colleges and universities.

http://sbhscounseling.weebly.com/cal-state-university-system.html
http://sbhscounseling.weebly.com/uc-system.html
http://sbhscounseling.weebly.com/privateout-of-state-public-colleges.html

